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In light of the developing COVID-19 pandemic, the Federal Trade Commission’s Premerger

Notification Office ( “PNO”) has announced temporary changes for submitting premerger filings

under the Hart-Scott Rodino (“HSR”) Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976, as amended.

Beginning Tuesday, March 17, 2020 and for the duration of the emergency, the PNO and Antitrust

Division of the Department of Justice (“DOJ”) will only accept HSR filings via a new e-filing system.

Hard copy or DVD submissions will not be accepted, although parties may be required to submit

hard copies or DVDs of e-filings once normal agency operations resume.

Further, while the PNO and DOJ review of HSR filings will continue as normal, the PNO will not be

granting early termination of any HSR waiting period during the use of the temporary e-filing

system. The early terminations granted on Friday, March 13, 2020 will be the last granted for the

duration of the emergency. Parties with HSR filings currently under review, or parties intending to file

in the coming weeks, should take this timing into account when planning for closing. Filing parties

might also wish to consider building in additional time for the HSR filing process as the FTC works

to implement the new temporary system.
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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